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Dear Redwolves Parents/Families, Summer 2023 

Bond project highlights at Clinton Community Schools 

Clinton Community Schools continues to work towards implementation of the improvements 
included in the bond approved by District voters in 2021. Our District staff and students are 
excited to experience the features and conveniences of these new and updated facilities. We 
remain grateful to our community for your investment in Clinton Community Schools! 

Although we are well past the worst of the pandemic caused by COVID-19, we continue to 
experience its effects, which has included significant delays in receiving necessary construction 
materials. Unfortunately, these delays, which are outside the control of the District, its designers, 
and contractors, have presented challenges to our project timelines. Despite these challenges, 
our contractors continue to make good progress on the bond projects. 
As we have done in the past, we are excited to provide these updates of current and recent 
improvements taking place with the new high school addition along with sharing some aerial 
footage showing the progress on the high school addition. 

As a reminder, please drive with caution around the construction area. 

Elementary School: 
The classroom doors and hardware project is delayed, but if materials do arrive earlier, the 
contractors could start right away. For those portions of the project that are unable to be 
completed prior to the start of the 2023-2024 school year, the contractors will perform work 
after school hours and on the weekends during the school year. 

Current High School: Roof Top Units (RTU) work has started to replace the aging HVAC 
system in the current high school. RTUs are being replaced with all units expected to be 
replaced by the fall of 2023. Variable air volume (VAV) boxes have been delivered and 
installation has begun. Variable air volume (VAV) systems enable energy-efficient HVAC system 
distribution by optimizing the amount and temperature of distributed air. Fire alarm work 
upgrade started at the existing high school. 



VRV and ductwork is progressing. 80% of rooftop units are disconnected and new 
conduit and wiring replacement has begun 

CHS Addition Project: The foundation and storm sewer work is progressing along with the 
completion of the retention pond. There will be two new walking paths put in for football/track 
spectators along the fence at Wegner Stadium and between the baseball/softball complex. 
There are also new traffic patterns as well as additional temporary parking on the east side of 
the existing building. 

Site View 



Wall/Hallway being added separating 2 buildings 

Aerial of the retention pond 



View from the West masonry contractor, with the gym wall block starting. 



We want to again thank voters for supporting the bond. Your investment in our facilities will 
pay dividends for our students, families and the entire community for decades to come. 


